[image: image1.png]...h'* ..'
0 oqut®




ATCHAFALAYA BASIN LEVEE DISTRICT
P. O. Box 170

Port Allen, Louisiana 70767-0170

Phone (225) 387-2249

Fax    (225) 387-4742







April 5, 2023





A Regular Board Meeting of the Board of Commissioners for the Atchafalaya Basin Levee District was held in the office of the Board in Port Allen, Louisiana at 4:00 pm, Wednesday, 
April 5, 2023. President John Grezaffi called the meeting to order and declared a quorum present. The following members were present:

COMMISSIONER


PARISH

Bill Flynn



West Baton Rouge

Kenneth Gordon


West Baton Rouge
John Grezaffi


Pointe Coupee
Spencer Harvey


Ascension

Karen Jewell



Iberville
Earl Matherne


Assumption

Jody Meche



St. Martin

Sean McGee



Iberia

Nickie Rockforte


Pointe Coupee

Tommy Thibodeaux

St. Martin

Absent: 

Mark Guillory


St. Landry

Daniel Hebert


Iberville

Also Present:

INDIVIDUAL


REPRESENTING

Alex Ramirez            

CPRA
David Mougeot


Mougeot Architecture, LLC.

Darby Clarke

            Mougeot Architecture, LLC

Barry Wilkinson


Attorney for Campesi Property

William Tyson


Executive Director
Nicholas Rockforte


Levee Board Attorney

Richard Sparks


Superintendent
Janice Jarreau


Administrative Program Manager
Kristy Jewell


Human Resource Analyst
Tiffany Weber


Administrative Program Specialist A

                                                                    * * * * 
President John Grezaffi asked for public comments. Hearing none, he proceeded with the meeting agenda. 

                                                                     * * * *
After review, Commissioner Karen Jewell moved, seconded by Commissioner Kenneth Gordon, and unanimously carried to approve the minutes of the March 1, 2023, meeting as presented and to publish the minutes in the official journal.
                                                                     * * * * 
Mr. David Mougeot, Architect, presented a design progress presentation to the board. Mr. 

Mougeot said the board instructed the company to move forward with the demolition of the existing board room and build a new facility in its place.  He said he has met with the staff to obtain feedback.  He presented design development drawings for the board to review.  If this is satisfactory, they will proceed to the Construction Drawings which would need to be approved prior to going out on bid.  He said he believes we are a month or two out from the bidding process.  The building will be the same size as the existing building and will include stairs to a storage room which will be built above the boardroom.  The storage room can be expanded if needed in the future.  The building will be placed approximately 10 feet off the drainage in the back of the lot.  The plans include outfitting the walls with acoustic panels which should improve the sound in the room.  The skylight will be removed.  They also plan to include some audio-visual connections for the board’s use.  President John Grezaffi asked for questions from the board, and all were answered. No further vote of the board is needed at this time.
                                                                     * * * * 
Mr. William Tyson asked the board for consideration of an extension of the Right of Entry request for levee slide repairs in Morganza, Louisiana.  Commissioner Karen Jewell moved, seconded by Commissioner Earl Matherne, and unanimously carried to approve the right of entry.
                                                                     * * * * 
CPRA Alex Ramirez was acknowledged, but had no report.
                                                                     * * * * 
Mrs. Janice Jarreau asked for approval of changes in the Safety Policy Manual.  Commissioner Sean McGee, seconded by Commissioner Jody Meche and unanimously carried to approve the changes made to the Safety Policy Manual.
                                                                     * * * * 
Mr. Nicholas Rockforte invited Mr. Barry Wilkinson, the attorney for the Campesi Property, to come forward and address the board.  Mr. Wilkinson told the levee board that according to his research the levee district had owned the land now owned by Michael Campesi off and on since the early 1900’s.  He said he was there in 2008 when Mr. Michael Campesi procured several tracts of land with the intention of building a camp. The  8.3 acres of the land he purchased across the road is now the levee district’s boat launch and the rest was vacant land and a salt dome. He wanted to acquire 8.3 acres across from the boat launch and next to his other property owned by the Levee District. An agreement was made in 2008 to exchange the 8.3 acres containing the boat launch for 8.3 acres across the road next to his other property.  Mr. William Tyson asked to interject some additional information for clarity.  He said in the 1970’s the Levee District had built a concrete boat launch on the property and Mr. Campesi did not want the liability of the boat launch.  
Mr. Wilkinson continued by explaining that in 1954 property records show that Mr. Odry Gros acquired 180 acres, which included the 8.3 acres Mr. Campesi obtained from the Levee District in 2008 with the exchange made with the Levee District. However, they were unable to find a record of from whom Mr. Gros acquired the land.  Since then, Mr. Gros has died and has left two heirs.  The 2008 exchange included an agreement that if Mr. Campesi had a need to get a clear title on the land, the levee district would handle this on his behalf.  He said a quitclaim deed of 8.3 acres would be sufficient.  Mr. Campesi has done a lot of work on the property and may want to sell some lots, requiring the title be cleared.  He asked the board to consider authorizing the Chairman and Levee Board Attorney to take actions necessary to clear the title with the Gros heirs.
Mr. Nicholas Rockforte asked the board to consider going into Executive Session to discuss this matter due to its legal ramifications.  Commissioner Bill Flynn moved, seconded by Commissioner Kenneth Gordon, and unanimously carried to move into executive session.
After ending the executive session and returning to the regular session, Commissioner Karen Jewell moved, seconded by Commissioner Nickie Rockforte and unanimously carried to authorize the Levee Board Attorney to pursue any activity to clear the title for the entirety of the property, but especially to clear the 8.3 acres owned by Mr. Michael Campesi.  

                                                                     * * * * 
President John Grezaffi reminded the board members of the 36th Annual Association of Levee Board Workshop to be held April 27-28, 2023.  Any board member who wishes to participate should notify the staff.


 * * * * 
There being no further business to come before the board, the board unanimously agreed to adjourn the meeting.   
____________________________________           ____________________________________

Janice Jarreau, Secretary


           John Grezaffi, President

____________________________________

Linda Alwood, Contract Stenographer 
An Equal Opportunity Employer

